

King George Crescent, Rushall, Walsall, West Midlands, WS4 1EG TEL: 01922 721081

Email: postbox@elmwood.walsall.sch.uk Website: www.elmwood.walsall.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr. L. Cross, BA Hons. MSc, NPQH

Deputy Headteacher: Mrs G Francis, BA Hon, NPQML, Assistant Head: M Hawkes, BA Hons, NPQSL

LC/DEC 16th September 2024

To all drivers of vehicles transporting pupils at Elmwood School

Dear driver

Due to the additional measures placed on SEND School Transport there has been an increase in vehicles accessing the school site at any one time. This obviously increases the risk of accidental injury due to taxi's moving at the same time as pupils and staff. Therefore, from Monday 14th September 2020 the following measures will be put in place to keep everyone within our community safe.

Also a polite reminder that the speed limit on site is 5 mph and it is your responsibility to adhere to this, anyone observed exceeding this will be reported to the commissioning Local Authority.

You will also notice that we are having to use King George Crescent during drop offs and collections; could you please be considerate to our residents when parking your car.

All pupils are to remain within their vehicle until instructed to vacate by a member of staff, at no point should a pupil be dropped off and left without direct supervision.

Please see your specific collection point on the map provided. Those who are identified as single occupancy at the side of the school building will not be able to leave site until all pupils have accessed site (the large silver gate will be closed during this time).

Yours sincerely

MR L CROSS **HEADTEACHER**

Enc.







Team Teach Gold Award

Walsall's Anti-Bullying Charter Mark – Silver Award





